GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING
FEBRUARY 19, 2005

ROSEVILLE ACTIVITY CENTER, ROSEVILLE, MN

MINUTES

COACHES-SCHOOL PRESENT

Dave Lilja – Orono

Chuck McQuillan – Andover

Mark Johnson – Mounds View
Len Vanelli – Totino-Grace

Tim Moe – Crookston

Denny Bray – Austin

Mike Sipe – Mankato West

Joe Washleski – Cambridge/Isanti

Jerry Ball – Henry Sibley

Karen Anez – Little Falls

Evan Ziegler – Minnehaha Academy
Lynn Swaggert – New Prague
John Wareham – Minneapolis Novas
Dale Sager – Elk River

Marni Orthey – Hopkins
Vin Paolucci – Hopkins

Dave Kunz – New Ulm

Duane Northagen – Hibbing

Ron Nelson – Andover

Craig Kershaw – Eden Prairie

Chris Peterson – Eden Prairie

Steve Guider – Blaine

Phil Graber – MN Hockey

Ross Dahl – Willmar

Jon Anderson – White Bear Lake

Tom Kulenkamp – SLP/STA

Tom Maeckelbergh – Tri-City
Ted Cheesebrough – St Paul United
Chris Peterson – Richfield

Denny Malarkey – MGHCA Ethics
Bob Driver – Wright Cty.

Tim Hanson – Wright Cty.

Brano Stankovsky – Blake

Jim MacFarlane – Moorhead

Matt Menne – Bemidji

Tom Osiecki – Burnsville

Tim Hunst – Owatonna

Dennis Bowman – Fergus Falls

Herb Harvey – Lakeville

Jim Koltes – Maple Grove
Tim Morris – Eden Prairie
FINANCIAL REPORT

Tim Morris reported on past due ice bill from the 2003 Senior Classic. This bill was not paid by Charlie Stryker due to his death. An accounting audit at the Schwan’s Super Rink verified that this bill was not paid. Tim will pay it immediately. Total due is $3431.64. A full financial report will be sent to the Section Reps after the next bank statement arrives (March 2005).
SECTION MEETINGS
Election of Section Coaches of the year were held in each section. The winners are as follows:

HEAD COACH




ASSISTANT COACH
1A 
Dan Gullickson – New Prague

Scott Nelson – New Ulm

2A
Mitch Loch – Alexandria


Tim Olson – Orono

3A
Wayne Horgen – Fergus Falls

Karl Brandt – Hibbing
4A
Jaime Grossman – Holy Angels

none
1AA
Herb Harvey – Lakeville


Joel Tornell – Owatonna

2AA
Jerry Ball – Henry Sibley


Pete Ecklund – South St Paul

3AA
Mike Diggins – Centennial

Mark Domschot – Centennial
4AA
Bob Grandner – Champlin Park

Jenny Potter – Coon Rapids

5AA
Jeff Keys & Steve Williams – Cretin-Derham Hall
none

6AA
Tim Morris – Eden Prairie


Bryan Carlson – Eden Prairie
7AA
Joe Fredrickson – St Francis

none
8AA
Bob Driver & Tim Hanson – Wright Cty
Dale Sager – Elk River

Head and Assistant COY highlighted in gold.

The following coaches were elected as the Section Reps:

1A
Dan Gullickson – New Prague

3A
Tim Moe – Crookston

4A
Brano Stankovsky – Blake

1AA
Tim Hunst – Owatonna

3AA
Tom Maeckelbergh – Tri-City

5AA
John Wareham – Minneapolis Novas

7AA
Dick Bartholdi – Cloquet

EXECUTIVE BOARD ELECTIONS

Nominations for Special Projects Director were taken.
Dave Laliberte – accepted nomination

Marni Orthey – declined nomination

Tom Maeckelbergh – declined nomination

Motion to accept Dave Laliberte on a white ballot was passed. Dave Laliberte was elected to a 3-year term.

Nominations for MN Hockey Girls Director were taken.

Tim Morris – accepted nomination

Tom Osiecki – accepted nomination

Tom Osiecki was elected by paper ballot to a 3-year term.

OLD BUSINESS

Discussed the All-State team selection process. Some section reps said they were not aware they were supposed to be helping in the selection process. Tom Maeckelbergh pointed out that at the fall Executive Board meeting, the process for selecting was thoroughly discussed at that time. A suggestion made to make sure this duty is outlined for the responsibilies for the section reps.

Senior Classic - Tim Hunst updated the coaches on the upcoming Senior Classic.

Freshman/Sophomore Camp - Tom Maeckelbergh detailed some of the plans for the Freshman/Sophomore Camp to be held at Breezy Point in June. Details will follow in emails to coaches.

NEW BUSINESS
The suggestion was made to send a notice in the mail for the Spring meeting and to send out paper copies of the coaches directory. 

Tom Osiecki has agreed to Chair the Tournament Committee for next year’s Spring Meeting. A meeting location in or near the Xcel Energy Center was suggested. Possibly in the tournament hotel.

All coaches are being asked to write a letter to MN Hockey expressing their thoughts regarding the formation of a U16 team by the Minnesota Thoroughbreds. High school Athletic Directors are strongly encouraged to express their opinions as well.
Charlie Stryker Sportsmanship Awards – Denny Malarkey presented the Charlie Stryker Sportsmanship awards to the following schools: New Prague, Blaine, St. Paul United and Tartan high schools.
MN STP program – Giff Kahler made a presentation outlining the STP program as it is designed by MN Hockey. Coaches wanting further information can contact Giff at www.MinnesotaHockey.org. 

